Ashley Wayman

From: Brook Brown

Sent: Wednesday, October 19, 2022 8:11 AM

To: Ashley Wayman

Subject: Victoria Johnson's letter

Dear Ashley,

Could you send the comments below to the Mayor and Council concerning the turf grass issue?

Thanks

Brook Brown

Dear Mayor and Council,

I am not able to attend tonight's city council meeting, but wanted to share the following comments regarding the artificial grass issue. First, I share the concerns raised by Victoria Johnson. In addition, I raise the concern that as currently structured, there is no proposed contractual agreement between WAYA and the City that protects and/or allows the City to enforce any commitment made by WAYA to the city, or by WAYA's turf vendor to WAYA, regarding the installation or removal of this artificial turf product. As I understand the documents, the vendor is selling a product to WAYA, but WAYA has not presented any proposed agreement to the City regarding maintenance, warranty or removal issues and the current WAYA/city lease does not address these matters. Also, there is no documentation that would confirm that the City's and residents' other uses of this field would not void the Manufacturer's warranty. For these reasons, I would not vote to approve this installation.

Sincerely,

Brook Brown